



## **Minutes of a Meeting of the Roads Committee held on 2<sup>nd</sup> June 2025 at 9am**

### **Public Hall - Parish of St Martin**

#### **Present:**

Karen Shenton Stone (KSS) (Chair)  
Mick Jehan (MJ), Pete Stone (PS) and Richard Le Cornu (RLC), Danny Wherry (DW)

In attendance: Janine Milner (JM) (Assistant Parish Secretary)

#### **1. Agenda, Apologies and Conflicts of Interest:**

No conflicts of interest were noted.

#### **2. Presentation by Adam Swain of Dandara and Michael Stein of MS Planning on the proposed additional access to the south of Field MN410.**

The Committee expressed concerns regarding the proposed second entrance to the development as per current policy. It was noted that 2 trees would have to be removed at the top entrance to the development – these have been classified as ‘poor specimens’ and replacements will be planted elsewhere. It was also noted that vehicle users of Rue des Buttes will be the primary users, and secondary users will be those vehicles entering and exiting the entrances to the development. It was suggested that a ‘passing place’ be made along the road to assist with the flow of traffic.

It was agreed that Dandara and MS Planning would organise a public ‘drop in’ session at the Public Hall on 12<sup>th</sup> June from 5.30pm – 7.30pm. This would enable Parishioners to review and discuss the proposed development as well as give their feedback.

#### **3. Minutes of Previous Meetings held on 11<sup>th</sup> March 2025 and 12<sup>th</sup> May 2025.**

The notes of the meetings held on 11<sup>th</sup> March and 12<sup>th</sup> May 2025 had been duly circulated prior to the meeting, were agreed and signed by the Connétable (KSS).

#### **4. Action Points & Matters Arising:**

##### **La Rue Potirons Hedgrow planting**

To be undertaken in the Autumn.

##### **Le Mont Gabard**

CA advised that he had contacted RGA Engineers and was awaiting their response.

##### **Rue de Neuilly Drains**

RLC confirmed that he had held a meeting with the owner of property and there were no issues of concern at this time. It was agreed this would be monitored over the coming months.

**Footpath Creation**

The Chair was still awaiting a response from the owner and would send a further letter/email over the next few weeks.

**Missing Sign**

On Lands Team work schedule.

**Fliquet – Cracks in Road**

Property Holdings are discussing the issue with the Department for Infrastructure. It was agreed that it would not be appropriate for the Parish to contribute to any of these works as it was not Parish land.

**Rue de Bassacre**

RLC advised CA to contact the owner of the field. Awaiting update before progressing with work.

**Rue de la Vignette**

MJ requested photos of works completed to be kept on file.

**Valldemosa- Drain Quote**

MJ confirmed other contractors contacted for quotes – to be forwarded to CA.

**Vallée de Rozel**

It was agreed that a letter of thanks should be written to the contractor (V & V Stonemasons, Scott Vautier) and also they should be issued an invitation to attend the September Branchage.

**5. Road Resurfacing Proposals**

It was agreed that the JEC be advised that the works on the proposed roads were to include the entire length of the road and not just a particular section.

**6. Pothole Reports Love Jersey**

34 Clos Du Ruisseau, La Rue Ruisseau, La Rue de la Perruque and junction of Rue de la Chouquetterie and Rue du Ministre. All to be viewed post meeting.

**7. Pothole Repairs**

It was agreed invoice to be paid to the relevant contractor. It had been confirmed the invoice included the agreed 6% discount.

**8. Planning Application La Cachette P/2025/0448**

No further action to be taken.

**9. Proposal to formalize driveway access to Keepers, Rue des Cabarettes by Miles Le Cornu**

It was agreed that a response be made from the Committee stating no involvement will be made by the Parish. DW to draft response.

**10. AOB**

- MJ stated that 2 agriculture contractors have notified him that they are experiencing difficulty driving down Rue le la Coupe due to overgrown tree on road. Site visit to be made post meeting to ascertain exact location.
- Branchage Minibus – it was agreed that 2 minibuses will be required for 3<sup>rd</sup> July Branchage. CA to arrange.

**11. Date of Next Meeting – 9am, Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> July**

**12. Signed:**

**Date:**

Connétable



1<sup>st</sup> July 2025

**Site Visit Notes:**

**Potholes**

Further pothole repair requested at junction of Rue du Ministre and Rue de la Chouquetterie. JM to request PSP to complete work.